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The Edward R. Stanly House / Wit Clothier


It’s been a busy year for Carolyn, Charles and Ted 
Peterson who own the Stanly House and Wit Clothier. Just a year and a 
half ago, Ted brought his family here from California. Along the way, the 
Petersons decided to start a family business creating their own line of 
custom and curated apparel for men and women. To do this they 
wanted to find an elegant downtown location. On one of their walks, 
they came across the Edward R. Stanly building. Though a prominent 
building, and listed on the National Register, it hadn’t been occupied for 
three years. It needed a lot of work, but they fell in love with its 
gorgeous architecture that Peter Sandbeck says in his book is “one of 
the finest Greek-revival style structures constructed in 
New Bern.”

The Petersons needed to restore the hardwood floors which had been 
covered up with industrial wall to wall carpet for the last seventy years, 
fix the bathrooms (untouched since the house was the New Bern USO 
in the 1960s), clean the sculpture garden for the first time in 30 years, 
battle mold and active termites, put in a parking lot, and turn the second 
floor into a functional apartment for Ted and his family. All this is done 
now. Much of the clothing they’ve designed to sell has been inspired by 
their building and the City of New Bern: for example silk scarves feature 
the old building’s wrought iron fence with New Bern bears at play.  For 
restoring the building and its many fine details while adapting it to serve 
as both a business and home address, we present this medal for 
rehabilitation/adaptive reuse to Carolyn, Charles, and Ted Peterson.
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